
MARIN COUNTY JUVENILE JUSTICE AND DELINQUENCY 

PREVENTION COMMISSION (JJDPC)  

AGENDA  

March 7, 2023  

4:30 to 6:00 pm   
  

Meeting location:  

ZOOM: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84607369889?pwd=NkpTTDhKSkhDSnViZm10Z

GxReHlpUT09 
 

  

  

I.Introductions and Meeting Call to Order                          4:30-4:45pm  

 

A. Antonio Zavala (Co-Chair)  

B. Don Carney (Co-chair)   

C. Mark Dale (Families for Safer Schools)  

D. Tori Creighton (Director of Juvenile Hall)  

E. Lori Frugoli (Commissioner)   

F. Richard Carlton (Commissioner)   

H. Abigail Diaz (YTJ College Intern)   

I. Leslie Aguilera (YTJ High School Intern)   

  

II.Guest Speaker Mark Dale, Start Smart CHP                               4:45-5:30pm  

 

A. The Start Smart program is aimed at helping newly licensed – or soon to 

be licensed-teenage drivers (15-19) become more aware of the 

responsibilities that accompany the privilege of being a licensed 

California driver.  

B. Start Smart trainings are highly impactful interactive traffic safety classes 

for drivers or soon to be drivers 15 to 19 years of age and their parents.  

C. Participants who complete the program receive a certification and the 

potential to have their insurance rate reduced.  

D. Start Smart will soon start hosting trainings for the San Rafael City 

Schools community (so far the teen driving safety classes have been well 

attended by the Tam Unified School District because of their close 

proximity to the CHP Corte Madera building).  

 

  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84607369889?pwd=NkpTTDhKSkhDSnViZm10ZGxReHlpUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84607369889?pwd=NkpTTDhKSkhDSnViZm10ZGxReHlpUT09
https://www.chp.ca.gov/programs-services/programs/youth-programs/start-smart-driving-smart-to-stay-safe


III. Additional Topics of Discussion.                                              5:30-5:35pm   

 

A. Don, Antonio, and Veronica met with Angel from the OYCR. A 

community listening session is now scheduled for March 17th to 

understand how youth transitioning out of the juvenile justice system can 

begin to receive services from community-based organization. Antonio 

forwarded and invitee list to Angel.  

   

IV. Updates, reports, follow-ups                                                       5:35-5:55pm  

 

A. Juvenile Hall Updates  

1. Major concerns from juvenile justice commission inspection 

conducted on January 12th, 2023, 1) staff using non-binary gender 

identify/preferred pronouns 2) youth reporting being unable to have 

video visitation with their families 3) youth reported receiving point 

deduction for opting out of drug and alcohol recovery meetings.  

2. There are 14 youth in juvenile hall: 12 boys & 2 girls. The total 

number of youths was as high as 23 a few days ago.  

 

B. Youth Transforming Justice  

1. New contracts to service the Shoreline Unified School District  

  

V. Close                                                                                                5:55-6:00pm  

  

VI. Action Items                                                  
 

A. Antonio will connect Tori Creighton with The Spahr Center to 

provide the juvenile hall staff gender identity/preferred pronoun 

training  
 

Upcoming meeting dates: 4/4, 5/2, 6/6, 7/4  
 


